
Carrillo Elementary SDMC Meeting  
MINUTES 01-19-2022 

CARRILLO: TEAMS 
MEETING 

3:10 

 

CHAIRPERSON Karina Lopez, Principal 

SDMC MEMBERS IN 
ATTENDANCE 

 
Julie Fenner, Leslie Shore, Veronica Flores, Nakia Kelly, Danielle Delvige, Edith Santiago 

SDMC MEMBERS NOT 

IN ATTENDANCE 
 

Vivian Calderon 

OTHER ATTENDEES Cheryle Boyd-Julien 

Agenda Topics: District Covid Updates/PCR Testing; Safety; Item requests; 
Vacancies/2022-2023 Projections; Academic Nights  

OTHER BUSINESS DISCUSSION: 

 

  

INSERVICE TITLE  

REQUESTED BY: Cost: Date(s) Organization 

    

    

 
 
 
 
 

OTHER 

1. District Covid Updates/PCR Testing – Please check the Ready, Set, Go Plan the district continues to update when changes are 
made. Isolation Protocol: If you are vaccinated, test positive for covid, and have no symptoms you will report to work. If yo u test 
positive and have symptoms you are to quarantine. Check with Axiom and your supervisor with questions.  
PCR Covid testing will take place Jan. 25 th at the school for students and staff only. Please fill out registration form if you are wanting 
to get tested. Depending on amount of people tested, most results will be given same day or within 1 -2 days. 
 
2. Safety Drills: We will have a lock down/shelter in place drill soon. We must have one each semester. We will also have fir e drills 
once a month. Please keep up with your red safety bag and let Mrs. Lopez know if you have any questions.  
 
3. There is money to purchase items needed for students for STAAR prep or TELPAS prep. Items purchased must follow certain 
guidelines due to using ESSER funds. Email Mrs. Lopez with what you would like or need and she will try to get the things for  you. 
 
4. Vacancies/2022-2023 projections – We will be getting another Teacher Assistant. The teacher assistants are helping in classes with 
high enrollment or with students that need extra support. For the 2022 – 2023 we are projected to have an enrollment of 380 
students. WE currently have 378 students enrolled. With having around the same enrollment, we will hopefully not lose any positions, 
however, there may be movement from one grade level to another. We will also still receive ESSER funds for another year.  
 
5. Spring Semester Events – We are looking at having various parent involvement nights. This may include literacy night, STEM/GT 
Expo, Science Fair – more details will be sent. If you have any suggestions or ideas, please let someone from SDMC or Mrs. Lopez 
know. Due to Covid restrictions, the various nights may not occur for every grade level and will take place at various times.  
 
Inservice requests should be sent to Mrs. Fenner-Smith.  (See attached form) Those placed in Mrs. Garay’s box or given to me will 
not be considered.  When requesting an inservice or conference, you must be present at the meeting to address any questions the 
SDMC has.  

 


